

NORWOOD RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Held at Coke St, Norwood on Wednesday, March 2nd, 2022

Present: Ian Radbone, Tom Smith, Chris Francis, Alison Wood, David Althorp

Meeting commenced at 7:40pm.

Previous minutes:

The minutes from the previous committee meeting were accepted as a true and factual record by those committee members that were present.

Treasurer report:

Balance as at 31/1/22 was \$1978.77. See attached report.

Reimbursements due:

- Rowena (BBQ) \$15
- Chris (BBQ) \$68.40
- Alison (BBQ) \$48
- Tom \$188.22 (BBQ \$104.22, Wordpress renewals \$84)

ACTIONS: Tom/Ian – Initiate transfers/pay cash

Activities:

- Chris & Ian went to the CASA strategy meeting
- Ian was on 891 radio (twice) re 100 The Parade development/heritage.
- Ian was quoted in the East Herald about 100 The Parade
- Tom was quoted in the East Herald re the Meet The Candidates forum
- Chris was quoted in Adelaide Now supporting Robert Bria's article on heritage.

ACTIONS: Tom – Put Ian's contact details on the website as he is the NRA spokesperson

Meetings:

- 'Meet the Candidates' requirements:
 - Need a sound system IAN
 - Invite Family First Candidate IAN
 - Can include people out of Dunstan now TOM – Let Warren Jones know
 - Need MC – Ian will do it in the absence of anyone else
 - 6:45 start for set up
 - Reserve seats signs TOM
 - Mask required sign TOM
 - Bring membership forms TOM

- Next general meeting – probably in May – to be discussed next committee meeting.
- Ian raised the idea of supporting a ‘makers’ event (organised by Fay Patterson) – possibly in the remaining building on the Norwood Green site. Agreement in principle was given. Perhaps a grant might be sought. The issue of Public Liability Insurance was highlighted again.

ACTIONS: Chris – Follow up PLI in conjunction with KRA.

Advocacy:

- Resident email received re right hand turn phase at Kensington Rd/Osmond Tce intersection. Decision was to not actively do anything but perhaps include something in the newsletter.
- Council tree strategy submissions are now due– Ian to ask for extension

Media:

After a member request it was agreed that we should document how to navigate the new planning system – particularly how to comment/object (and who can do it).

ACTIONS: Tom – Contact Eleanor Walters at the council to see if they can assist.

Newsletter:

Next one due late March.

Membership:

Currently 70.

Other Business:

- Committee members – we could accept one more. Rowena has suggested Brenda Harris may be willing. Alison also mentioned someone in her neighbourhood
- Discussion on the future of the Norwood Lights competition. To be discussed further soon but the general consensus was for continued support.
- Tom mentioned a note he had received re the NextDoor neighbourhood app for Norwood. Ian to consider something in the newsletter about this.
- Constitution changes – not discussed now but to be considered soon.

ACTIONS: Tom – Initiate email re constitution overhaul.

Next Meeting: Wednesday 20th April at David’s.

Meeting closed at 8:55pm

NORWOOD RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION		TREASURER'S REPORT		
FROM:	31/01/2022	TO:	28/02/2022	
Bank balance as at:	31/01/2022			1754.04
	1/02/2022	Interest		0.08
Bank balance as at:	28/02/2022			1754.12
Petty cash balance as at:	31/01/2022			224.85
Petty cash balance as at:	28/02/2022			224.85
TOTAL BALANCE AS AT:	31/01/2022			1978.89
		Transactions		0.08
TOTAL BALANCE AS AT:	28/02/2022			1978.97